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                  Minutes of the 35th  Annual General Meeting of 

   the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council 

held on Monday 14th November, 2011 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.

1.
Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Jim Gibson, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and Alistair Pattullo, and  Scottish Borders Councillor Kenneth Gunn.

[also in attendance: 1 member of the Press, PC Roy Brown and 6 members of the public]

Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2.
Apologies were received from Community Councillors Tom Combe (treasurer) and Wilma Gunn, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.

3.
The Minutes of the 34th Annual General Meeting of the Council, held on 8th November, 2010 were approved: proposed by Lindsay Neil, seconded by Bob Kerr.

4.
Chairman’s Report: Chairman Gordon Edgar presented the following report:

“Once again the council has had another busy year, holding 12 meetings.

All our meetings had discussions on a number of topics including planning. Whilst it is still the case that on planning we have no redress on the final decisions, I am pleased to report that for most planning applications our recommendations have been taken on board.

On the other topics discussed there has been a ‘win some, lose some’ situation. 

On the lose side, with the loss of Area Committees we still have no alternative for the Eildon Area while other areas retain their area committees. On the libraries situation again Selkirk residents would appear to be being demoted to second class citizens with the loss of certain service.

On the win side, however, Selkirk swimming pool has been given a stay of execution by the present Scottish Borders Council.  I would emphasise however that this is a use it or lose it situation and we must always bear that in mind. The metal foot bridge at the haugh has been resurfaced and at long last the Thornfield area roads have been resurfaced.

Items still under discussion are the wind farms and the so-called safety barrier at the recycling centre. 

This council continues to support a number of external groups some of which are: 

Evening study classes

Selkirk Hill Management Group

Scott’s Selkirk

Plattling Twinning Group

Selkirk Regeneration Company

Argus House Committee

All of these groups are working to benefit the Selkirk community. 

It is however disappointing to hear that the Association of Scottish Community Councillors has had to disband because of the Scottish Government withdrawing core funding perhaps it is a divide and conquer situation.

Over the year we have had input from PC Roy Brown our community officer and Scottish Borders wardens. I would like to thank them for their input.

Finally thank you to all members of this community council for their involvement and support over the last year, especially Vice-chair Lindsay Neil, Secretary David Bethune and Treasurer Tom Combe”.

L. Neil thanked G. Edgar for his report and all his hard work over the 2 years for which he has been Chair.

5.
Treasurer’s Report: As Hon. Treasurer T. Combe had been called away on urgent business, no Treasurer’s report was available.  The Treasurer will be requested to present his report to the December meeting.
6.
Appointment of Office-Bearers:   

a) Chairman: Graham Easton

Proposed — Caroline Cruickshank


Seconded — Bob Kerr 

Elected unopposed.

b) Vice-Chairman: Dr. Lindsay Neil
Proposed — Alistair Pattullo

Seconded — Graham Easton
Elected unopposed.

c) Hon. Treasurer: Tom Combe 

Proposed — Gordon Edgar

Seconded — Lindsay Neil

Elected unopposed.

d) Hon. Secretary: Alistair Pattullo
Proposed — Lindsay Neil

Seconded — Bob Kerr

Elected unopposed.   

It was agreed to consider appointing an Assistant Secretary at the December meeting.

e) Hon. Auditor: 

In the absence of the Treasurer, no appointment could be made.  To be resolved at the December meeting.

7.
Appointments to other roles:

a) Planning Spokesperson: Ian King
Proposed — Gordon Edgar

Seconded — Lindsay Neil

Elected unopposed.

b) Evening Study Class Organiser: Tom Combe
Proposed — Bob Kerr

Seconded — Lindsay Neil

Elected unopposed.

8.
Appointments to sub-group:

a) Selkirk Hill Management Group:
Gordon Edgar, Ian King, Caroline Cruickshank

9.
Appointments to associated group:

a) Plattling Twinning Group
John Munro, Lindsay Neil

10.     Appointments to outside bodies:

a) Selkirk Sessions – Alistair Pattullo, John Munro, Tom Combe

b) Scott’s Selkirk – Alistair Pattullo, Tom Combe, Graham Easton

c) Chamber of Trade – Tom Combe, Gordon Edgar

d) Argus House Committee — Gordon Edgar

e) Friends of Viewfield Trust — Lindsay Neil

f) A7 Action Group — Gordon Edgar, Ian King, Graham Easton

g) Scottish Borders Housing Association — Wilma Gunn

h) Association of Scottish Community Councillors – Bob Kerr

i) Common Good Group – Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton

j) Selkirk High School Partnership – Alistair Pattullo
There being no other business, the meeting concluded at 7.15pm

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

p.1

